1624 Brooklyn Ave. Ann Arbor, MI 48104 (313)663-6846 August 21, 1986

Prof. Bruce A. Ackerman Beekman Professor of Law and Philosophy Columbia University School of Law 435 West 116 Street New York, NY 10027

Dear Bruce:

As I said in my last note, your suggestions for the "Copyright and Copy-privilege" paper have proven extrememly valuable. (The title is the least of it.) The reorganization you suggested has allowed the paper to blossom, and I'm extremely pleased with the results.

I have been wanting to send you a revised draft before you left for your Labor Day break, but I was reluctant to do so until I had put into a state smooth enough for you to read a sufficient proportion of the paper to give you a feel for how it has changed. What I'm sending you now is only about two-thirds of the piece, but it should contain enough of the new material to show you the sort of new elements I've added. I'm sending it federal express to maximize the chance you can look at it before you leave; I realize this is coming a bit last minute, but I'd appreciate any time you could give it. I hear that I should try to send this to law reviews within the first week or two of the term if I hope to have the piece published within the next year.

I will send you additional sections soon.

Thank you, as always.

Sincerely,

Wendy J. Gordor